Siobhan Eccles

Public Health Improvement Division

Welsh Assembly Government

Cathays Park

Cardiff

CF10 3NQ

29 January 2007 

Dear Ms Eccles

Mental Health Promotion Action Plan for Wales: Consultation Document (September 2006)

Please accept this correspondence as a formal contribution to the current consultation exercise relating to the Mental Health Promotion Action Plan for Wales. It is submitted on behalf of the Welsh Assembly Government’s Mental Health Implementation Advisory Group (IAG).

As you may be aware, the IAG has been established on the instructions of the Minister for Health and Social Services. Its role is to provide advice and guidance on the implementation of the National Service Framework (NSF) for Mental Health Service in Wales for adults of working age. The NSF is the overarching framework to be used by our mental healthcare stakeholders, as we work together to raise the standard of our mental health services over the coming years. The IAG comprises a wide range of representatives drawn from various stakeholder groups. These include: the NHS, Local Authorities, key professional groups, the voluntary sector, service users and carers.

This response to your consultation has been informed by a formal discussion about the Mental Health Promotion Action Plan for Wales: Consultation Document (September 2006) that was held at the last quarterly meeting of the IAG. It represents a consensus view that emerged during that discussion. I am able to confirm that the Group is happy for its views (as reflected in this letter) to be published.

The IAG’s response is as follows:

( The document brings together useful information from across the Assembly, but its value for wider consultation is limited – it reads as an analytical document for “insiders” and stops short of concrete proposals.

( There will need to be consultation on a range of practical recommended actions when these are identified.

( The eventual targets are primarily non-mental health organisations and the wider population and this should be stated clearly at the outset.

( Recommended actions need to be specific to relevant organisations and services.  For example there might be practical guidance specifically for schools, for housing departments in local authorities, etc.

( What needs to be presented to non-mental health organisations and the public is simple, practical guidance with clear recommended actions along the lines of (for example) “six things a school/local authority housing department can do to promote mental health”.

( Recommended actions need to be realistic: it is better to convey successfully a small number of practical ideas rather than offer extensive guidance which is ignored. 

( The Welsh Assembly Government should target recommended actions directly to local non-mental health organisations, professional groups, etc. i.e. not rely on a local intermediary to do this. 

( However, the Welsh Assembly Government might use the new Public Service Boards to encourage and monitor health promotion activities in their local area.

( The Welsh Assembly Government might consider approaching a non-mental health 

organisation with skills and experience in conveying information to the public (such as a major retailer) as a partner to produce and distribute information/leaflets on mental health promotion to the public (along the lines of the ‘5 fruit and vegetables a day’ message).

We trust that these comments helpfully inform the next stage of the project to develop this very important strategy. Should you require further support or input to this work, the IAG would be happy to oblige.

On behalf of the Mental Health Strategy IAG

Yours sincerely

Jeff Williams





Bill Walden-Jones

Joint Chair of the IAG




Joint Chair of the IAG

